
WAC 284-180-455  Carrier filings related to health care benefit 
managers.  (1)(a) A carrier must file all contracts and contract 
amendments between a health care benefit manager and a carrier within 
30 days following the effective date of the contract or contract 
amendment.

(b) To meet its obligations under RCW 48.200.050(5), a carrier 
must, for any health care benefit manager that provides services to or 
acts on behalf of the carrier and is not directly contracted with the 
carrier:

(i) File all contracts to provide health care benefit management 
services to or on behalf of a carrier such as, but not limited to, 
health care benefit management services contracts that result from a 
carrier contracting with a health care benefit manager who then con-
tracts or subcontracts with another health care benefit manager; or

(ii) Identify all contracts to provide health care benefit man-
agement services to or on behalf of the carrier, ensure that contrac-
ted health care benefit managers have filed all required contracts 
with the commissioner, whether the health care benefit manager is di-
rectly or indirectly contracted with the carrier, as required in RCW 
48.200.040 and WAC 284-180-460, and submit to the commissioner, as re-
quired by the "Washington State SERFF Carrier Provider Agreement and 
HCBM Contract Filing General Instructions," as a supporting document 
to the carrier's filings, a list of all health care benefit manager 
contracts. The list must include the SERFF tracker identifier for each 
contract.

(2) If a carrier negotiates, amends, or modifies a contract or a 
compensation agreement that deviates from a previously filed contract, 
then the carrier must file that negotiated, amended, or modified con-
tract or agreement with the commissioner within 30 days following the 
effective date. The commissioner must receive the filings electroni-
cally in accordance with this subchapter.

 (3) Carriers must maintain health care benefit manager contracts 
at its principal place of business in the state, or the carrier must 
have access to all contracts and provide copies to facilitate regula-
tory review upon 20 days prior written notice from the commissioner.

(4) Nothing in this section relieves the carrier of the responsi-
bility detailed in WAC 284-170-280 (3)(b) to ensure that all contracts 
are current and signed if the carrier utilizes a health care benefit 
manager's providers and those providers are listed in the network 
filed for approval with the commissioner.

(5) If a carrier enters into a reimbursement agreement that is 
tied to health outcomes, utilization of specific services, patient 
volume within a specific period of time, or other performance stand-
ards, the carrier must file the reimbursement agreement with the com-
missioner within 30 days following the effective date of the reim-
bursement agreement, and identify the number of enrollees in the serv-
ice area in which the reimbursement agreement applies. Such reimburse-
ment agreements must not cause or be determined by the commissioner to 
result in discrimination against or rationing of medically necessary 
services for enrollees with a specific covered condition or disease. 
If the commissioner fails to notify the carrier that the agreement is 
disapproved within 30 days of receipt, the agreement is deemed ap-
proved. The commissioner may subsequently withdraw such approval for 
cause.

(6) Health care benefit manager contracts and compensation agree-
ments must clearly set forth the carrier provider networks and appli-
cable compensation agreements associated with those networks so that 
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the provider or facility can understand their participation as an in-
network provider and the reimbursement to be paid. The format of such 
contracts and agreements may include a list or other format acceptable 
to the commissioner so that a reasonable person will understand and be 
able to identify their participation and the reimbursement to be paid 
as a contracted provider in each provider network.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 48.200.900 and 48.02.060. WSR 25-02-024 
(Matter R 2024-02), s 284-180-455, filed 12/18/24, effective 1/18/25; 
WSR 21-02-034, § 284-180-455, filed 12/29/20, effective 1/1/22.]

Certified on 1/15/2025 WAC 284-180-455 Page 2


		2025-01-15T10:41:54-0800
	Electronic transmittal




